
U.S. Department of Homeland Security
Washington, D.C. 20528

Homeland      
Security
Privacy Office, Mail Stop 0655

October 1, 2020

SENT VIA EMAIL TO: 102836-19903929@requests.muckrock.com
Carlos Gamez
411A Highland Ave
MR102836
Somerville, MA 02144

Re: 2021-HQFO-00009

Dear Carlos Gamez:

This letter acknowledges receipt your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the 
Department of Homeland Security (DHS), Privacy Office, dated September 30, 2020, and 
received in this office on September 30, 2020.  You requested documents regarding the 
following:

1.  All conversations that were recorded by secret service agents assigned to President 
Trump or technology that had the ability to record conversations that were in direct 
contact with Donald J. Trump on September 21, 2020

2. All available transcripts of conversations made by Donald J. Trump on September 21, 
2020

3. All communications through electronic means (including but not limited to email, IM, 
secure communication lines) between secret service members that were assigned to 
President Trump on September 21, 2020 that contained the following key words and 
phrases: “nomination”, “Judge Barrett”, and “Amy Coney Barrett”

4. All transcripts and audio recordings from technology that is in the White House and is 
operated and maintained by the US Secret Service from the date September 21, 2020

Due to the subject matter of your request, I am transferring this request to the FOIA Officer for 
The United States Secret Service (USSS), U.S. Department of Homeland Security, Washington, 
D.C. 20528, for processing under the FOIA and direct response to you.  For your information 
their information is provided below:



United States Secret Service (USSS)
Freedom of Information Act and Privacy Act Branch

245 Murray Lane, SW Building T-5
Washington, D.C. 20223

FOIA Officer/Public Liaison: Kevin Tyrrell
Phone: 202-406-6370
Fax: 202-406-5586

E-mail: FOIA@usss.dhs.gov

If you need to contact our office again about this matter, please refer to 2021-HQFO-00009 You 
may contact this office at 1-866-431-0486 or 202-343-1743.

Sincerely,

James V.M.L Holzer
Deputy Chief FOIA Officer

https://www.dhs.gov/foia-contact-information
mailto:FOIA@usss.dhs.gov

